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Board for Asbestos, Lead, and Home Inspectors 
 

PROPOSED Guidance Document:   

Inspections of Specific Components of a Residential Building 

 

Adopted May 16, 2019 

Effective upon conclusion of the public comment period required pursuant to § 2.2-

4002.1 of the Code of Virginia 

 

 

 

I. Background 

Board staff has received inquiries regarding whether a home inspector license is needed 
when performing inspections of limited components or systems of a residential structure.  
Examples provided include roof inspections, foundation inspections, HVAC inspections, 
etc.  

 
II. Relevant Statutes 

 
Section 54.1-500 of the Code of Virginia defines “home inspection” as: 

 

“Any inspection of a residential building for compensation conducted by 
a licensed home inspector. A home inspection shall include a written 
evaluation of the readily accessible components of a residential building, 
including heating, cooling, plumbing, and electrical systems; structural 
components; foundation; roof; masonry structure; exterior and interior 
components; and other related residential housing components. A home 
inspection may be limited in scope as provided in a home inspection 
contract, provided that such contract is not inconsistent with the 
provisions of this chapter or the regulations of the Board. For purposes 
of this chapter, residential building energy analysis alone, as defined in 
§ 54.1-1144, shall not be considered a home inspection.” 

In accordance with § 2.2-4002.1 of the Code of Virginia, this proposed guidance 

document conforms to the definition of a guidance document in § 2.2-4101. 

http://law.lis.virginia.gov/vacode/54.1-1144/
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III. Board Guidance 
 

Based on the definition of “home inspection” in § 54.1-500 of the Code of Virginia, an 

individual who does not hold a license as a home inspector and who is conducting 

inspections of a component or system in a residential building is not considered to be 

performing a home inspection.  

 

The Virginia Board for Asbestos, Lead, and Home Inspectors will be taking public comment on this 

proposed guidance document.  A 30-day comment period will begin on June 10, 2019.  

If you wish to comment on the proposed guidance document, you may do so via the Town Hall 

website or you may submit written comments so that they are received no later than July 11, 2019 

to: 

                     Trisha L. Henshaw, Executive Director 

                     Department of Professional and Occupational Regulation 

                     9960 Mayland Drive, Suite 400 

                     Richmond, VA  23233 

                     (804) 367-0362 

                     ALHI@dpor.virginia.gov 

 

https://law.lis.virginia.gov/vacode/title54.1/chapter5/section54.1-500/
mailto:ALHI@dpor.virginia.gov

